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Note: Many of the “gnats” described in this article are important
“subsidiaries” of the New World Order (N.W.O.); however, they are not nearly
as important as the “camels” that are described in this article.

Many of the broadcast hosts in the so-called alternative media are “straining
at gnats and swallowing camels”. The expression “straining at a gnat and
swallowing a camel” can be found in the Holy Bible, in Matthew chapter 23,
where the Lord Jesus Christ is rebuking the scribes and Pharisees for their
hypocrisy. He tells them in verse 24: “[Ye] blind guides, which strain at a
gnat, and swallow a camel.”

Many of the alternative media broadcast hosts discuss [i.e., “strain at”]
various New World Order (N.W.O.) front groups, such as the Illuminati, the
Bilderbergers, the Trilateral Commission, the Council on Foreign Relations
(CFR), “Skull and Bones”, Freemasonry, etc. [i.e., the “gnats”], while, for
the most part, ignoring [i.e., “swallowing”] the Jesuit Order, its Knights of
Malta, and other Jesuit-controlled agents of Papal Rome [i.e., the “camels”]
that control and steer all the various N.W.O. front groups!

Many of the alternative media broadcast hosts discuss [i.e., “strain at”] the
Department of Homeland Security, the Federal Emergency Management Agency
(FEMA), the Central Intelligence Agency (CIA), etc. [i.e., the “gnats”],
while, for the most part, ignoring [i.e., “swallowing”] the Jesuit Order, its
Knights of Malta, and other Jesuit-controlled agents of Papal Rome [i.e., the
“camels”] that control and steer those federal agencies by placing their
Papal agents in key government positions, such as Director of Central
Intelligence! (According to researcher Eric Jon Phelps, author of “Vatican
Assassins”, at least six (6) heads of the CIA have been Jesuit-controlled
Knights of Malta!)

Yes, many of the alternative media broadcast hosts discuss [i.e., “strain
at”] the TEN (10) FEMA regions and the many internment camps [i.e., the
“gnats”] that have been prepared for handling “dissidents”, while, for the
most part, ignoring [i.e., “swallowing”] the fact there are TEN (10) Jesuit
provincials [i.e., the “camels”] assigned to the USA – and that these TEN
Jesuit provincials will be running the FEMA regions and the internment camps
from behind the scenes. (Two Jesuit prelates – Aloysius Stepinac and Ivan
Saric – oversaw concentration camps and orchestrated the religious genocide
in Fascist Croatia from 1941 to 1945.)

Many of the alternative media broadcast hosts discuss [i.e., “strain at”] the
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Jewish neo-conservatives, Zionist Jews, and the Mossad [i.e., “gnats”],
while, for the most part, ignoring [i.e., “swallowing”] the Jesuit Order, its
Knights of Malta, and other Jesuit-controlled agents of Papal Rome [i.e., the
“camels”] that control and steer these “Papal Court Jews”. (Many of these
broadcast hosts point to the Rothschilds, yet fail to mention that the
Rothschilds, who do have a Jewish background, work FOR the Jesuits. In fact,
one of the titles of the Rothschilds is “Guardians of the Vatican Treasury”.
Some broadcast hosts point at the Mossad, yet fail to mention that the Mossad
was set up by the Jesuit-controlled CIA!)

Many of the broadcast hosts fail to tell their listeners many key facts
concerning Church history, world history, European history, and even American
history, such as: (1) A Jesuit-controlled front group, the Knights of the
Golden Circle, fomented the American Civil War and assassinated President
Abraham Lincoln; (2) Almost every key position in the U.S. government during
the Wilson Administration (1913-1921) was held by a fourth-degree Knight of
Columbus; (3) Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome fomented both World War I and
World War II; (4) Roman Catholic dictators, such as Hitler, Mussolini,
Monsignor Tiso, etc., were put into power by Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome,
and were fully supported by the Vatican; etc.

Why are these broadcast hosts “straining at gnats and swallowing camels”? Are
they afraid of offending Roman Catholic listeners, or of losing Roman
Catholic supporters? Are they afraid of being thrown off the “network”, or of
losing radio stations? If you listen to some of these broadcast hosts who
“strain at gnats and swallow camels”, then would you please ask them to
explain why they are withholding from their listeners (1) the identities of
the real controllers of the N.W.O., and (2) important facts about Jesuit-
controlled Papal Rome (e.g., her hatred of civil and religious liberty and
her love of Fascism)!


